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	WORK COMPLETED: 

Task 1 Summary Report
· A revised Task 1 Summary Report was written and submitted to the Clear Roads Subcommittee on October 21, 2013.
· The Task 1 report summarized:

· The results of the searches of the literature databases; and

· The information gathered from 18 manufacturers/vendors of snow and ice control chemicals; and
·  The results from interviews of experts from 31 highway agencies which included 19 state DOTs, six Canadian Provinces, and six local highway agencies..

· A teleconference was held on October 29, 2013 with selected members of the subcommittee to discuss the findings of the Task 1 activities.
Task 2 – Update Guidelines

· Balance of the work performed during the fourth quarter of 2013 was devoted to activities associated with Task 2 – Update Guidelines.
· Developed various spreadsheets of the liquid snow and ice control chemicals identified in an attempt to categorize the chemicals considering base brine chemical, type of organic corrosion inhibitor used, and the percent concentration of the base brine chemical and inhibitor material.
· Began the work of collecting and analyzing the available phase diagram data for the liquid chemicals identified.
· Started the work of gathering and analyzing published and unpublished data on the chemical application rates used by the highway agencies that were surveyed.
· Some of the Task 2 work has required re-contacting highway agencies to better understand the snow and ice control chemicals used and the associated operating conditions.

	SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES EXPECTED TO BE PERFORMED NEXT QUARTER: 

· Continue collecting and analyzing the available phase diagram data for both the liquid and solid chemicals identified.

· Continue gathering and analyzing published and unpublished data on the liquid and solid chemical application rates used by highway agencies.

	STATUS AND COMPLETION DATE: The project is still running about 2 months behind schedule because of the slower than expected responses to the manufacturers/vendors and highway agency questionnaires. The work on Task 2 will be accelerated during the first quarter of 2014. It is anticipated that the schedule delay will be made-up as we work on Tasks 2 and 3. The estimated completion date remains at September 30, 2014.




